VILLAGE OF ENON MINUTES

The Village of Enon Council Members held their Regular Meeting on March 22, 2016 at 7:00 PM at the
Enon Government Center, 363 East Main St. Enon, Ohio.

Roll Call: Brenda Sweet- Present Rick Hanna-Present
Elmer Beard- Present Lorri DeVore-Present
Jeremy Whitacre- Present Steve Trout- Present

Also present: Mayor Howard, Administrator Ross, and Chief Wilcox.
Meeting opened with the Pledge of Allegiance.

Clerk is not in attendance due to vacation. Approval of the minutes for the March 8" meeting will be
suspended until next meeting. Councilman Whitacre will be taking the minutes for the meeting .

COMMUNICATIONS:

Mayor Howard reported the statewide tornado drill will be held on March 23™ at 9:50 a.m. and Enon
sirens will also be tested. The interest rates for the water EPA loans have dropped from 3.26% to 3%, a
savings of $4,500 to the village.

REPORTS:
Administrator Ross gave updates for the departments:

The building plans for the new Speedway have been submitted to the County and should be approved
this week; June 6™ is the start date for Speedway. Jonathan Wocher addressed council regarding the
main intersections of Main Street and Xenia Avenue and requested approval to allow a right turn lane
using a yield sign during the rebuilding of Speedway. Administrator Ross, Chief Wilcox and council are
not in agreement of a yield sign; the light at the intersection will remain. Councilman Hanna and
Whitacre suggested that a right turn on red be reviewed at a later date for traffic flow.

Chief Wilcox reports:

Chief Wilcox reported the Farmer’s Market will resume on May 10 this year at Settler’s Park. The Active
Shooter class had 32 individuals sign up for the class. Driving under suspension tickets have increased
within the village; the training session held on this topic help attributed to the increase in tickets. THE
Enon Police Department has a reputation of well trained employees and this is one reason for the
turnover within the Police Department. Circus tickets will be going on sale soon at the Government
Center, Rite Aid and Wesbanco for the May 5™ performance at Indian Valley School.

COMMITTEE REPORTS:
Approval of Public Service Committee minutes;

Motion by EImer Beard to approve minutes and seconded by Jeremy Whitacre; all members in
agreement. (Beard, Whitacre and DeVore.)



OLD BUSINESS:
Finance update next meeting, Mayor Howard.
NEW BUSINESS:

A motion was made by Elmer Beard and seconded by Lorri DeVore to appoint Diana McCubbin as the
Village Fiscal Officer.

Roll Call: Brenda Sweet- Yes Rick Hanna-Yes
Elmer Beard- Yes Lorri DeVore- Yes
Jeremy Whitacre- Abstain Steve Trout- Yes

Councilman Hanna commented that Mrs. McCubbin has surpassed the expectation of this position.

A motion was made by Lorri DeVore and seconded by Steve Trout to set the salary range for the position
of the Village Fiscal Office at the range of $12,000-$15,000 per year.

Roll Call: Brenda Sweet- Yes Rick Hanna-Yes
Elmer Beard- Yes Lorri DeVore- Yes
Jeremy Whitacre- Abstain Steve Trout- Yes

EXECUTIVE SESSION: none
COMMENTS FROM THE PUBLIC:

A motion was made by Steve Trout and seconded by Lorri DeVore to adjourn the Regular Meeting at
8:05 p.m.

Roll Call: Brenda Sweet-Yes Rick Hanna-Yes
Elmer Beard- Yes Lorri DeVore- Yes
Jeremy Whitacre- Yes Steve Trout- Yes
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